
August 30, 2024

Town of Bermuda Run 
120 Kinderton Blvd, Suite 100 

Bermuda Run, NC 27006 
336-998-0906

www.townofbr.com

Town Hall Hours: M-F 8:30 am - 4:30 pm 

​Town Hall Calendar - September

NOTE - The Envision Concert has been moved from tomorrow to
October 26 due to the weather forecast.

9/2 - Town Hall Closed - HOLIDAY
9/10 - Town Council Meeting ~ 6 pm

9/12 - Vision Committee Meeting ~ 9:30 am
9/14 - Special Occasion Band in Concert ~ 7 pm

9/18- Planning Board Meeting ~ 6 pm
9/24 - Council Agenda Mtg ~ 8:30 am ​

9/27 - 25th Anniversary Festival ~ 5 pm
9/28 - North Tower Band in Concert ~ 7 pm

9/30 - Brush/Limb Pickup

https://www.townofbr.com
http://www.constantcontact.com/landing1/vr/home?cc=nge&utm_campaign=nge&rmc=VF21_CPE&utm_medium=VF21_CPE&utm_source=viral&pn=ROVING&nav=a84fd1e3-9df9-4c55-9dd4-d2c307ac006f




Message from Mayor Mike Brannon
As we welcome September, we also welcome our formal celebration of the
Town of Bermuda Run’s 25th (Silver) Anniversary. In 1999, leaders in this
community took the bold step to work with the NC Legislature to establish this
Town many of us now call home. As you drive around our town you will see the
new Silver Anniversary banners celebrating this important milestone.

This month, the town is hosting two concerts on the Town Green. The first
concert is on Saturday, September 14th at 7pm with the Special Occasion
Band; the second will be part of our Town’s anniversary celebration later in the



month. Hopefully you can join us for some or all of these gatherings in this
special month of celebration.

On September 27th and 28th—we will have multiple events celebrating our
anniversary. On Friday, the 27th, we have invited former leaders of our town
as well as current Town, County, and State representatives to join us for a
luncheon to recognize and thank those who helped chart the course for where
our Town is today.

That same Friday evening from 5-8 pm on the Town Green, we invite the entire
community to join us for a family-friendly Food Truck Friday. There will be
several food truck choices as well as live music from the band, Pushin’
Georgia. Maddie Cakes will provide complimentary birthday cake squares,
Lowe’s Foods will provide cookies, and Jason’s Italian Ice will have treats for
the young and old. We will have Mr. Marvel’s Balloons and Magic Show to
provide fun and laughter—along with face painting by Mariposa and D’s Cloud
Bounce will bring games for the kids. Come join us for a Friday filled with food,
fun, and celebration!

We conclude our weekend of celebration on Saturday, September 28th, with
the Town’s final concert of the year with the popular North Tower Band—on
our Town Green at 7pm. Complimentary goodies will be available on a first-
come, first-served basis. Please come join us for a night of music, dancing and
celebration of our Town’s Silver Anniversary!

I want to thank the group of volunteers who helped organize these celebration
events, our Town Staff who each day help keep this Town running smoothly,
our Planning Board and Town Council for their time, dedication and leadership
as we look to the next chapter of our journey ahead. I also want to thank our
residents—many of whom have been here long before we became a Town—
as well as our community and business partners. All of you are part of our
Town’s past, present, and future. You are what make this Town so very special
and I thank you for that.

On a separate note, I do want to recognize Melinda Szeliga who announced
her resignation from our Town Council last month to pursue an opportunity to
advance her career. I know I speak for the entire Town leadership team when I
say we will miss her energy, engagement, and leadership as part of our Town
Council. While we will miss her service on the council, she remains committed
to serve as a volunteer in our community. Melinda, thank you for all that you
have done and continue to do for our Town!

With Melinda’s resignation, our five-person Town Council now has a vacant
seat. While we will continue to move forward with our current council leading
the Town, it is important to me that we begin the work to fill that vacant seat.
That candidate would be appointed by the Town Council and would serve the
remainder of Melinda’s term which ends December, 2025. If you are a resident
of our Town and have the time, energy and commitment to serve in this
important role, I encourage you to reach out to me to discuss this opportunity.

As always, I look forward to connecting with you in person, by phone, or via
email. Please reach out to me if you would like me to speak at your small
group gatherings or at any organized events. I am happy to share town news,
answer questions, and certainly listen to your ideas or concerns. You can
reach me by email mbrannon@townofbr.com or by phone 336-775-7633.
Mike

mailto:mbrannon@townofbr.com


**Save the Date**
Bermuda Run Garden Club

​Shredding Event
Saturday, October 19

9 am - Noon

Mayor: Mike Brannon

Town Manager: Andrew Meadwell

Town Clerk: Cindy Poe

Finance Director: Dora Robertson

Town Council:  Mike Ernst, Rae Nelson, Christy Schafer,
and Jeff Tedder

Quick Links

Town Website

Zoning Questions

Facebook
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